Dear Faithful Co-Laborers, January-February 2022

We have begun the New Year experiencing the blessings of the Lord who is always faithful.

Answered Prayer: Praise the Lord we have 3 contract on property for ==
Vision Baptist Church, Crestview Florida. We asked you to pray about this
land over a year ago and sent photos in our letter. At this time, we will
purchase 4.4 acres trusting the Lord that we will be able to purchase more
adjoining acres in the future. The road frontage 1/8 acre was given to us
by a Christian businessman. Our church has saved the funds to pay the .
Sending Church: $50,000.00 purchasing price and we will continue to trust the Lord to provide the funds we need for

clearing the land, septic, water, and buildings. We are very excited and looking forward to what the
Lord has in store for our ministry.

We had our first Bible Conference with almost everyone in attendance. Although, it
was postponed due to a covid outbreak it was a real blessing to our members. Vision
was able to repair the AC and heating where we have our services at the real estate

office. This was our way of thanking the owners for their graciousness in allowing us to
use the building.

o Awesome Sight: We are grateful for the eyesight God has given us wearing just one
contact in the left eye. This has been the best results we have ever had from all six surgeries. We
appreciate the special offerings that helped us cover the out-of-pocket cost involved in doctor visits,
surgeries, and travel expenses. Thank you for praying for the best outcome.

Amazing Opportunities: We were blessed to begin the New Year with two of our supporting churches,

Mt. Zion Baptist, and Calvary Baptist of Smyrna the first Sunday in January. These churches have been
a blessing to our family for many years.

Part of our personal ministry is to be available to help missionaries and pastors as they have need.
Two Sundays in February, we enjoyed preaching for a pastor in Lawtey, Florida. Please pray for this
faithful shepherd as he faces some difficult health challenges.

70 18 All the World: Through social media we met a pastor in India who watches our church services. As we
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B became more acquainted with his ministry, we were privileged to help him purchase a Bible to give to
another East Indian family. The opportunities to reach the world are unlimited in this age of the
internet. Let us aways look for open doors to share the Good News during these last days.

Our team members, the Muscotts, have had several opportunities to witness and encourage those

from Ukraine who come into port on the ships. One such man was a Christian who had been
witnessing to his fellow mariners.

A “Thank you”: Thank you seems so inadequate in response to the expressions of love toward Cathy
and me. Your cards, special offerings, phone calls, text messages are so thoughtful and encouraging to
us as your friend and missionary. We never take lightly the sacrifice of time and finances, so please
accept our heartfelt gratitude and know we appreciate you so much.

Looking Unto Jesus,

James and Cathy Hansowrd

| Being confudent of this very thing, that he which fath begun a good
work i you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ: PhiL 1:6



